
 

 

The Principal’s Corner 
 

Greetings! 
 
It is with the utmost respect for 
their professional contributions 
and generosity to the Smith 
School community that I 
announce that Mrs. Carolyn 
Pallutto, Mr. Edward “Ned” 
Strianese, and Mrs. Christine 
Tetrault will be retiring at the 

end of this school year.  Mrs. Pallutto currently 
teaches Grade 1 and began working in the 
Burlington School District in 1979.  Mrs. Tetrault 
arrived 7 years later, in 1986, and teaches 
Kindergarten.  Mr. Strianese began his tenure in 
this district in 2004, and is a special educator.  
Their combined 76 years of service to the children 
of our community is a legacy of kindness, warmth, 
compassion, best practice, and joy.  They will be 
greatly missed.  A reception in their honor will be 
held in early June, and during our Arbor Day 
Assembly, a tree will be planted in honor of each 
of these wonderful teachers, whom we will 
remember always and for whom we will always be 
very thankful. 
 
That snazzy new bicycle rack in the front of the 
school comes to us through the generosity of the 
R.J and Shiloh Lalumiere family.  Many thanks to 
them for encouraging more bicycle riding among 
the members of our school community. 
 
On a personal note, I will be undergoing intestinal 
surgery later next week and at home recovering for 
a few weeks after that.  The school will be in the 
good hands of former Smith School Principal Mrs. 
Lorie Caruth for the first few days and Mrs. 
Monica Smith, former Charlotte Central School 
Principal, for the two weeks to follow.  I expect to 
return to school on June 1st. 
 
Thanks for all you are doing—and will do—to 
make our school community one of safety, respect, 
and responsibility for all who come through our 
doors. 
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Calendar of Events 
 
  5/11:  S.B.A.C. Testing for Grade 3 Begins 
 
  5/11:  P.T.O. Meeting/Dinner (5:30-7:00 p.m.) 
 
  5/14:  Kindergarten “Get Acquainted Day” 
 
  5/25:  Memorial Day Holiday 
 
  6/4:  Appreciation Assembly  (8:30 a.m.) 
 
  6/5:  Field Day 
 
  6/5:  End of Year School Picnic 
  (5:00-7:00 p.m.) 
 
  6/12:  Farewell Assembly  (8:30 a.m.) 
 
  6/12:  Last Day of School for Students  
  (11:30 a.m. dismissal) 
 
  6/19:  Placement Letters for 2015-16 Mailed 

News from Around the School 
 

The Grade 1 students in Ms. Kerrin Flanagan’s 
class have been doing a lot of opinion writing and 
also inferring what poems are about.  In Science, 
they are learning about light. 
 
The Grade 3 students in Mrs. Nicole Bahrenburg’s 
and Mrs. Kelly Mancuso’s classes recently held a 
very successful Read to Feed community service 
project for Heifer International, an international 
charitable organization which helps feed people in 
need.  The classes raised $560.60 for this most 
worthwhile cause. 
 
The Grade 5 students in Mrs. Carol McHugh’s and 
Mr. Dale Pecor’s classes are working hard on their 
S.B.A.C. tests.  These tests are administered to 
students in most states across the country.  
Students in Grade 4 completed them recently, and 
students in Grade 3 will do so later this month. 



 

 


